Mrs. LaSala’s Grading Policy

In first grade, we do two kinds of papers: teaching papers and assessment papers.  

Teaching papers are completed together as a class, usually as a follow-up to a lesson.  After grading teaching papers, I will put a happy face/star/stamp on the paper if your child worked very well.  I will put a check on the paper if your child did okay, but could have done better.  If your child had difficulty following directions or listening, I will stamp it and write a comment indicating this difficulty.  There are also times that I will stamp your child’s paper with a “Completed together in class” stamp when we complete papers together. 

Assessment papers are used to evaluate whether or not your child has mastered a particular skill.  I will record an “O”, “S”, “N” or “U” on these papers to indicate your child’s level of mastery.  I also will be using percentages for grades too. These graded papers along with my observations of your child’s effort and participation, journal writing, literature responses, running records, math responses, and Science/Social Studies activities will be used to determine report card grades.

Please be aware that even though your child is receiving happy faces/stars on the teaching papers, these happy faces/stars do not necessarily indicate your child has mastered the skill.  Remember that teaching papers are usually completed together.  Assessment papers are completed independently and are a better indicator of whether your child has mastered a particular skill.

Please make sure to review your child’s papers daily.  Ask your child to tell you what he or she learned from each assignment.  The time you spend with your child reinforcing first grade work will only enhance his or her learning!

